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Item 4. Changes in Registrant's Certifying Accountant.

     Patron Holdings, Inc. (the "Company") has engaged Grant Thornton, LP ("GT")
as its new independent auditor, effective December 11, 2002. During the years
ended December 31, 2000 and December 31, 2001 and the interim period between
December 31, 2001 and December 10, 2002, the Company did not consult with GT
regarding (i) the application of accounting principles to a specified
transaction, either completed or proposed, (ii) the type of audit opinion that
might be rendered on the Company's financial statements or (iii) any matter that
was either the subject of a disagreement or a reportable event.

     On December 13, 2002, the Company received the resignation of its prior
auditor, Grassano Accounting, PA ("Grassano"). Grassano's report on the
financial statements of the Company for the year ended December 31, 2001 did not
contain an adverse opinion or a disclaimer of opinion and was not qualified or
modified as to uncertainty, audit scope or accounting principles. Grassano did
not audit the Company's financial statements for the year ended December 31,
2000. The Company's dismissal of its auditors for the year ended December 31,
2000 and its retention of Grassano are reflected in the Current Report on Form
8-K filed by the Company on March 27, 2002 and amended on July 8, 2002, each of
which reports are incorporated herein by reference.
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     During the year ended December 31, 2001 and the interim period between
December 31, 2001 and December 12, 2002, there were no disagreements between the
Company and Grassano on any matter of accounting principles or practices,
financial statement disclosure or auditing scope or procedure, which
disagreements, if not resolved to the satisfaction of Grassano, would have
caused it to make reference to the subject matter of the disagreements in
connection with its report. A letter from Grassano is attached as Exhibit 16.1
to this Report.

Item 7. Financial Statements, Pro Forma Financial Information and Exhibits.

(c) Exhibits

Exhibit
Number        Description of Exhibit
-------       ----------------------

16.1          Letter of Grassano Accounting PA regarding change in certifying
accountant.

16.2          Current Report on Form 8-K, filed by the Company on March 27, 2002
and incorporated herein by reference.

16.3          Current Report on Form 8-K, filed by the Company on July 8, 2002
and incorporated herein by reference.

                                   SIGNATURES

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf
by the undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                                PATRON HOLDINGS, INC.

                                                By: /s/ Marie Meisenbach Graul
                                                    --------------------------
                                                    Marie Meisenbach Graul
                                                    Chief Financial Officer

Date: December 16, 2002

                                  EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit
Number           Description of Exhibit
-------          ----------------------
*16.1            Letter of Grassano Accounting PA regarding change in certifying
                 accountant.

---------------------
* Filed herewith.

Edgar Filing: COMBINED PROFESSIONAL SERVICES INC - Form 8-K

2


